
 

March 9, 2022 
 
 
 
Director Phillip Swagel  
Congressional Budget Office 
Ford House Office Building 
Fourth Floor, Second and D Streets, SW 
Washington, DC 20515-6925 
 
Dear Director Swagel: 
 

We write to you today to request a projection and cost estimate of the 

inflationary effects of H.R. 2471 – the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2022, including 

cost estimates of the bill’s inflationary effects on interest rates, outlays, and deficits.   

Please respond to the following questions as soon as possible:  

• What are the inflationary effects of H.R. 2471 in Fiscal Years 2022 through 2031?  

• What is the effect of the bill on the Consumer Price Index (CPI), the Producer 

Price Index (PPI), and the Personal Consumption Expenditure Price Index 

(PCEPI) in the short- and long-term? 

• What is the effect to federal outlays with the additional costs imposed by the 

additional inflationary effects caused as a result of the implementation of H.R. 

2471? 

• What is the cost to the government’s net interest payments and deficits over the 

next 20 years as a result of the inflationary effects of this legislation? 

 

Without such information, Congress is unable to make informed policy decisions 

regarding this bill, its impact on hardworking families and Americans, and the federal 

government’s long-term financial strength and stability. This information is urgent as 

Congress is imminently considering this consequential piece of legislation. 

Thank you for your attention to this important matter and for your prompt 

response.  
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Sincerely, 
 

A 
Rick Scott 
United States Senator  

 
Ron Johnson  
United States Senator 

 
Michael S. Lee 
United States Senator  

 
Ted Cruz 
United States Senator 

Marsha Blackburn  
United States Senator  

Mike Braun  
United States Senator 

Cynthia M. Lummis  
United States Senator  

Roger Marshall, M.D 
United States Senator 

Tommy Tuberville  
United States Senator   

 


